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No Action Required     ☐

To: Coppell ISD Board of Trustees 

From: Chris Trotter - Chief Operations Officer

Date: February 21, 2024 

cc: Dr. Brad Hunt, Kristen Eichel, and Diana Sircar

Re: Rezoning for Elementary Campuses 

After reviewing the data provided by Zonda Demographics, it is proposed that CISD make the following 
elementary school zoning adjustments starting with the 2024-25 school year.

1) Rezone The Grant Apartments, formerly known as the Casa Valley Apartments, to Valley Ranch ES – 
currently this complex is zoned to Canyon Ranch ES.  The complex is located within 100 yards of VRE.  
CISD has granted approximately half of the 68 elementary students in this complex a transfer request to 
VRE during the 2023-24 school year. No transportation will be needed for these families.

2)  Rezone all apartment complexes north and east of the intersection of Wharf and Olympus to Cottonwood 
Creek ES.  This area will include, but is not limited to, the following complexes:  Hasting End, The Wharf, 
Olympus, Becker Street Rombauer, Sound, and August apartment complexes.  CISD currently has 
approximately 67 students within these existing apartment complexes.  CISD will provide transportation 
to these families.

3) Rezone The Flats complex and any future complexes North or East of Olympus Drive to Cottonwood Creek 
ES.  CISD currently serves 1 student in The Flats complex and we will provide transportation for this 
complex.

RECOMMENDATION: That the Coppell ISD Board of Trustees approve the elementary 
school rezoning adjustments as presented by administration 
starting in the 2024-25 school year.


